
ABERDEEN SCHOOL DISTRICT NO. 5 
ABERDEEN, WASHINGTON 

 
Regular Meeting of the Board of Directors  

Robert Gray Elementary School 
March 3, 2020 – 5 p.m. 

 
AGENDA  

 
 
5:00 p.m.   Regular Meeting Call to Order 
 
Flag Salute 
 
Consent Agenda 

1. Minutes 
2. Trip Requests 

 
Comments from Board Members 
 
Comments from Student Representative 
 
Comments from the Audience 

1. Welcome from Robert Gray Elementary School 
 
Old Business 
 
Superintendent’s Report 

1. Education Support Professionals Week 
2. Bond Update 
3. Legislative Update 
4. Mid-Year Retreat 

 
Instructional Services 

1. Teaching and Learning Report 
2. Graduation Pathways 

New Business 
1. Homeless Programs 
2. New Market Skills Center 
3. Maintenance Report 
4. 2020 ICOS Report 
5. E-Rate Projects 
6. Library Surplus 
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7. Next Meeting  
 
Comments from the Audience 
 
Executive Session 
 
Personnel Matters 

1. Personnel Report 
a. Certificated 
b. Classified 
c. Assignment Exception Requests 

 
ADJOURN 
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ABERDEEN  SCHOOL  DISTRICT  NO. 5 

BOARD INFORMATION AND BACKGROUND  
 

March 3, 2020, 5 p.m. – Robert Gray Elementary School  
 
5:00 p.m. – Regular Meeting Call to Order  
 
Flag Salute 
 
Consent Agenda – Enclosure 1 

1. Minutes – The minutes from the regular meeting on February 18, 2020, are 
enclosed for your review and approval. 

2. Trip Requests 
a. The orchestra at Aberdeen High School is requesting permission to travel to 

Seattle to attend the symphony, explore the city and see music attractions on 
April 17-19. 

b. Students in Gearup at Aberdeen High School are requesting permission to 
visit the Marine and Environmental Training Station (MERTS) at Clatsop 
Community College in Astoria, Ore., on April 22. 

 
Comments from Board Members 
 
Comments from Student Representative 
 
Comments from the Audience 

1. Welcome from Robert Gray Elementary School  Enclosure 2 
 
Old Business 
 
Superintendent’s Report 

1. Education Support Professionals Week – A proclamation from the governor 
declaring March 9-13 as Education Support Professionals Week is presented. 
Enclosure 3 

2. Bond Update – Superintendent Henderson will update the Board on the bond 
election.  

3. Legislative Update – Superintendent Henderson will provide an update to House 
Bill 2237 and Senate Bill 6075 that are intended to convince lawmakers to move 
forward a measure for additional levy support in property poor districts.  

4. Mid-Year Retreat – Superintendent Henderson will discuss plans for the mid-year 
retreat.  

 
Instructional Services 

1. Teaching and Learning Report – Traci Sandstrom, director of Teaching and 
Learning, will present the monthly report for February.  

2. Graduation Pathways – Traci Sandstrom and Lynn Green, CTE director, will 
provide an update on the expanded Graduation Pathways for high school students.  



Board Information 
March 3, 2020 
 

 
 ADJOURN 
 

New Business 
1. Homelessness – Principal John Crabb and staff members who work with students 

and families experiencing homelessness will present information about the services 
offered to reduce barriers to education under the McKinney-Vento Act.  

2. New Market Skills Center – The annual inter-district cooperative agreement with 
the New Market Skills Center at Tumwater is presented for your review and 
approval. Enclosure 4 

3. Maintenance Report – Maintenance and Operations Manager Mike Pauley will 
present information about planned projects for Summer 2020 and a report on Small 
Works Roster projects. Enclosure 5 

4. 2020 ICOS Report – Mike Pauley will present the annual Information and Condition 
of Schools Report for Robert Gray Elementary School and Aberdeen High School. 
Enclosure 6 

5. E-Rate Projects – Technology Lead Matt Mahon will present the results of two 
RFPs for technology projects in the district using E-Rate funds. Board approval is 
requested. Enclosure 7 

a. RFP for Uninterruptible Power Supply – a replacement project at 
McDermoth Elementary School.  

b. RFP for Building Connections – No bids were received. Board approval to 
reach out to vendors for quotes and spend up to $2,700 after E-rate 
funding is requested.  

6. Library Surplus – Robert Gray Elementary School is requesting that certain books 
as indexed be declared surplus as they are no longer needed for instruction, are 
outdated or in poor condition. Enclosure 8 

7. Next Meeting – The next regular meeting of the Board is set for 5 p.m. Tuesday, 
March 17, 2020, in the Community Room at Aberdeen High School.  Does the 
Board wish to meet during Spring Break? 

 
Comments from the Audience 

Executive Session  
At this time the meeting will recess for an executive session expected to last 60 minutes 
under RCW 42.30.110 (g) (to evaluate the qualifications of an applicant for public 
employment or to review the performance of a public employee). 

1. Personnel Matters Enclosure 9 
a. Certificated   
b. Classified 
c. Assignment Exception Requests 
 Bryan Allen, Math at the Detention Center 
 Linda Hayes, English Language Arts at the Detention Center 
 Chelsea Allee, Science at Miller Junior High School 



ABERDEEN SCHOOL DISTRICT NO. 5 

Minutes of the Regular Meeting of the 
Board of Directors – February 18, 2020 

 
President Sandra Bielski convened the regular meeting of the Aberdeen School 
District Board of Directors at 5:00 p.m. Tuesday, February 18, 2020, in the 
Community Room at Aberdeen High School. Directors present were Bill Dyer, 
Jessica Jurasin and Suzy Ritter, along with student representative Madi Niemi. 
Superintendent Alicia Henderson and 28 patrons, staff and students. Director 
Jennifer Durney was excused. 

The meeting began with the Flag salute. 

CALL TO ORDER 

On a motion by Bill Dyer and seconded by Suzy Ritter, the Board approved the 
Consent Agenda, which included the minutes of the regular meeting on February 
4, 2020; January payroll vouchers 828980 through 829015 totaling $3,552,253.81; 
General Fund vouchers 829038 through 829039 and 829042 through 829145 
totaling $594,575.87, ASB Fund vouchers 829016 through 829037, 829040 and 
829146 totaling $18,142.26 and a Capital Projects Fund voucher 829041 in the 
amount of $3,180.00; A trip request for the Goldenaires at Aberdeen High School 
to travel to Fife to perform at the Commencement Bay Jazz Festival on March 20-
21; A trip request for the Native Education Program at Aberdeen High School 
and Miller Junior High to travel to Port Orchard to attend the Native American 
Youth Leadership Academy Conference on March 20-21, and Gifts to the District 
from the business community in support of Business Week. 

CONSENT AGENDA 

 Directors Suzy Ritter and Jessica Jurasin commented on how much they learned 
about education legislation at the WSSDA Legislative Conference and the positive 
experiences they had taking part in Business Week at Aberdeen High School. 

 Director Bill Dyer commented that he was pleased to see a presentation about the 
services for homeless students on the agenda and offered congratulations to the 
four students form Aberdeen High School who earned All-State honors from the 
Washington Music Educators’ Association. (President Bielski noted that the 
presentation was postponed due to illness.) 

 Director Bill Dyer expressed appreciation at the passage of the levy and offered 
thanks to the district for its ongoing support of music education, especially 
alternative music choices. 

 President Bielski read an article from 1970 announcing the terms of the new dress 
code at Aberdeen High School. 

President Bielski announced that the report about the services provided to 
homeless students under the McKinney-Vento Act is postponed to a future 
meeting. 

COMMENTS FROM 
BOARD MEMBERS 
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Student Representative Madi Niemi provided a report on student activities at the 
high school and in the district. She reported that the boys’ and girls’ wrestling 
teams and the boys’ swim team were sending several athletes to state, and that 
there was a recent send-off for music students to state; that the ASL students and 
senior class parents are having fund raisers this week; rehearsals for Mr. 
Irresistible have begun; and that the People’s Choice Awards will take place later 
this month. 

COMMENTS FROM 
STUDENT 
REPRESENTATIVE 

 Superintendent Henderson reported on the results of the Feb. 11 special election. 
The levy needed 50 percent of the vote and is passing with more than 62 percent 
in favor. The bond issue for a new Stevens Elementary School needed 60 percent 
of the vote and is currently not passing with 59.01 percent of the vote. There will 
be another count on Friday, Feb. 21. She reported that a resolution has been 
drafted for the Board to consider later in the meeting putting the bond on the 
April 28 ballot should it not achieve 60 percent before certification on Feb. 28. 

 Superintendent Henderson reported that she has worked to amend House Bill 
2237 and Senate Bill 6075 to reflect a phased-in approach to address inequities in 
local levy funding for property poor districts. However, she reported it has been 
difficult to gain interest in fixes for the new funding model because lawmakers 
have turned to other issues. 

 Superintendent Henderson and the Board set 8:30 a.m. Saturday, March 7, as the 
date for a mid-year retreat, in the Community Room at Aberdeen High School. 

 Superintendent Henderson discussed the upcoming parent meeting at Miller 
Junior High School to share the materials that will be used in the district as part of 
a healthy choices/anti-drug use program developed with the Harbor Strong 
coalition of local agencies.  

SUPERINTENDENT 
REPORT 

BOND & LEVY 
UPDATE 

 

LEGISLATIVE 
UPDATE 

 

 

MID-YEAR 
RETREAT 

PARENT MEETINGS 

The Title I team, which includes teachers Amber Melville, Amber Metke, Brandi 
Sjostrand and Allison Fagerstedt, along with Teaching and Learning Director 
Traci Sandstrom and Special Education Director Rick Bates, presented an 
overview of the work taking place in the district to implement a multi-tiered 
systems of support (MTSS) framework. 

MTSS OVERVIEW 

Teaching and Learning Director Traci Sandstrom presented information about 
College in the High School and reported that the task force studying the master 
schedule at Aberdeen High School is gathering information and discussing 
whether to recommend offering College in the High School at AHS. Traci 
Sandstrom reported that the request to explore College in the High School came 
up during the master schedule discussions at the high school on how to get more 
high achieving students to remain at the high school. There was discussion about 
whether the district has talked with Grays Harbor College and that the deadline 
for teachers to apply to be qualified to teach college classes is April 17. 

COLLEGE IN THE 
HIGH SCHOOL 
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Superintendent Alicia Henderson provided the Fiscal Status Report for January. 
With 41.67 percent of the school year elapsed, the district has received 37.75 
percent of budgeted revenue and is on track at 41.2 percent of budgeted 
expenditures. The ending fund balance was $483,579.89 in the General Fund,  
$304,305.30 in the Capital Projects Fund,  $988,299.09 in the Debt Service Fund,  
$319,237.26 in the Associated Student Body Fund, and  $349,120.77 in the 
Transportation Vehicle Fund. 

FISCAL STATUS 
REPORT 

On a motion by Bill Dyer and seconded by Suzy Ritter, followed by a unanimous 
roll-call vote, the Board voted to place the request to sell $46.8 million in bonds to 
build a new Stevens Elementary School before voters on the April 28 special 
election ballot, should the measure not receive the 60 percent approval required 
for passage when the election is certified on Feb. 21. 

RESOLUTION  
2020-01 STEVENS 
BOND 

The next regular meeting of the board is set for 5 p.m. Tuesday, March 3, 2020, at 
Robert Gray Elementary School. A budget workshop will be conducted on 
Saturday, March 7, in the Community Room at Aberdeen High School.  

NEXT MEETING 

At 5:58 p.m., President Sandra Bielski recessed the meeting for an executive 
session expected to last 15 minutes under RCW 42.30.110 (g) (to evaluate the 
qualifications of an applicant for public employment or to review the performance 
of a public employee. The session began at 6:03 p.m. The regular meeting 
reconvened at 6:18 p.m.  

EXECUTIVE 
SESSION 

 
Under certificated matters, the Board approved the hiring of Kasi Turner as a 
counselor at Aberdeen High School effective with the 2020-21 school year and  
Nikki Gaddis as a teacher (current year only) at Stevens Elementary School 
effective Feb. 10; approved leaves of absence for Anne Eisele, a teacher at Miller 
Junior High School, effective March 13 to April 3, Brittni Leitch, a teacher at 
Miller Junior High School, effective Feb. 10-14, and for Chris Collin, a teacher at 
Stevens Elementary School, effective Feb. 3 to May 4; approved co-curricular 
contracts for Julayne Fleury as the construction lead and set designer for the 
musical at Aberdeen High School effective Jan. 31, and approved the hiring of 
David Mills as a substitute for the district. 
 
Under classified matters, the Board approved the hiring of Mariah Bailey as a 
para-educator (current year only) at Robert Gray Elementary School effective Feb. 
12; Jennifer Dean as a Food Service worker at A. J. West Elementary School 
effective Feb. 12; approved leaves of absence for Yesenia Barragan, an interpreter 
in the District effective Jan. 27 to Feb. 3, Sara Denny as a Food Service worker at  
Aberdeen High School effective March 18 to May 15, and Dawn Borns as a para-
educator at Robert Gray Elementary School effective March 1 to April 1; 
approved extra-curricular contracts at Aberdeen High School effective March 2 
for Benjamin Barene and Alfie Bensinger as assistant coaches for Boys’ Soccer,  
David Bruncke and Andrew Duffy as assistant coaches for Girls’ Golf, Aaron 
Cleverly and Craig Yakovich as assistant coaches for Baseball, Nikkol Daniels and 
Brandon Siano as assistant coaches for Fastpitch, Larry Fleming as head coach for   

PERSONNEL 
REPORT 
 
CERTIFICATED 

 

CLASSIFIED 
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Boys’ Soccer, Stacie Fesler as assistant coach for Cheer, Desiree Glanz, Kimberly 
Ivy Lyles, Erin Pehl and Timothy Pelan, Jr. as assistant coaches for Track, Toni 
Houbregs for Spring Intramurals, Aberdeen High School effective Feb. 3, Ashley 
Kohlmeier as head coach for Girls’ Tennis, Aberdeen High School effective 
March 2, April Meissner as head coach for Track, Aberdeen High School effective 
March 2, Katelynn Reeson as a 0.5 FTE assistant coach for Fastpitch, Aberdeen 
High School effective March 2, Daniel Sundstrom as head coach for Girls’ Golf, 
and Aberdeen High School effective March 2, Scott Wilson as head coach for  
Fastpitch; Aberdeen High School effective March 2; approved extra-curricular 
contracts at Miller Junior High School effective Feb. 19 or Douglas Basler, 
Samantha Deugan-Leverett, Breanna Gentry and Stephanie Pellegrini as head 
coaches for Volleyball, and approved the hiring of Kameron Covall as a substitute 
for the district.  

There being no further business, the regular meeting was adjourned at 6:19 p.m.  ADJOURN 

Alicia Henderson, Secretary  Sandra Bielski, President 







Robert Gray Elementary
Protecting our Environment by Reducing, Reusing, and Cleaning Up

Presented by: Myka Jugum



National Oceanic and Atmospheric Association Grant
With great thanks to a grant from NOAA, Robert Gray has benefited in many ways:

★ Metal Eating Utensils

★ Water bottle refill station

★ No Idle Zone Signage

★ Beach Cleanup Field Trips



Milk Dispenser
Introductory video 
was shown in each 
classroom before 
beginning use of 
the milk dispenser. 

Special thanks to 
our ASB officers for 
starring in the 
video.

http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=8f5ludJKJHA
http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=8f5ludJKJHA


Waste Audit 1 - Pre Milk Dispenser

Waste Percentage

Monday - 54%

Tuesday - 47%

Wednesday - 51%

Thursday - 77%

Friday - 51%



Waste Audit 2 - Post Milk Dispenser

Waste Percentage

Monday - 39%

Tuesday - 31%

Wednesday - 29%

Thursday - 45%

Friday - 30%



Waste Audit 2 - Post Milk Dispenser

Waste Percentage

Monday - 23%

Tuesday - 24%

Wednesday - 24%

Thursday - 31%

Friday - 28%



Waste Audit 2 - Post Milk Dispenser

Waste Percentage

Monday - 17%

Tuesday - 18%

Wednesday - 19%

Thursday - 19%

Friday - 69%*

*Strawberry milk was 
served during lunch. 



Tastes Great!
The temperature is a cool 
36°. Carton milk is 44°.

“It ’s c older  and it ’s 
bet ter .”

“The milk  now tastes 
super , ult r a good!”

“The milk  doesn’t  t aste 
like plast ic  anymor e. :)”



Student Flavor Survey Data

“I mix the milk  because the chocolate is too sweet .”
“Mix them together ; it  is r eally good.”



Student Comments

“I love the milk  machine.”

“It  t astes bet ter . I mean way bet ter .”

“Good. Yummy.”

“Delic ious.”

“The milk  is so c r eamy and so good.“

“It ’s t he best !” 

“It ’s easier  than opening a car ton.”

“I would like to have st r awber r y milk  

also. (12)”

“Can you make it  ice c r eam instead 

of  two chocolates?”



Next Steps with NOAA
I have maintained my status with NOAA and am eligible to be earn more grant money 
to continue environmental awareness with our students. 

I’m always looking for additional ideas and ways to have my students research and 
learn about our environment. 

























Technology Equipment  
Request for Board Approval 

Feb 28, 2020 
 
In order to best serve the students, staff and business operations of the District, the Technology 
Department takes a proactive approach to replacing key infrastructure equipment when possible 
and feasible. At present, the majority of equipment and devices across the district, that provide 
backup power to critical infrastructure have been in use for several years and are ready for a 
system refresh. In addition to this project, the Technology Department has identified the need to 
replace aging and failing internal connections at McDermoth Elementary.  
 
To address these needs, in January 2020 the Technology department posted an RFP for 
Uninterruptible Power Supply (UPS) Replacement and a RFP for Internal Connections for 
Broadband Connectivity in accordance with the E-Rate funding program guidelines.  
 
RFP for Uninterruptible Power Supply (UPS) Replacement 
Three bids, from two vendors were received by the posted deadline and within the bidding 
guidelines. Each bid was reviewed and scored according to the following four categories: Cost 
of Equipment, Integration with existing architecture, Technical Specifications/Management, 
Customer References and inclusion of Suspension & Debarment Certification.  
 
The final cost of the UPS Equipment is estimated to be $60,454.13, with the District’s final 
cost, under the E-rate program, estimated at (85% reduced cost) $9,068.12. 
 
After careful review, determined by final cost, it is the recommendation of the 
Technology Department that the District accepts and moves forward with the N1C 
Technologies, Inc. bid.  
 
RFP for Internal Connections for Broadband Connectivity 
No bids were received by the posted deadline. As such the Technology Department 
recommends requesting quotes from vendors to complete this project. It is estimated that the 
final cost to the district, under the E--rate program, estimated at (85% reduced cost) will be no 
more than $2,700.00 for this project.  
 
We ask that the School Board approve the recommended actions and funding for the UPS 
Equipment and Internal Connections projects at this time. 
 
Tech Team Lead 
 
Matt Mahon 



































































































CERTIFICATED 
 

   
 

CLASSIFIED 
 

HIRES:  We recommend the Board approve the following classified hires: 
 

Name Location Position Effective Date 
Yazmin Carbajal-Fuentes Aberdeen High School Para-educator 02/21/20 
Mike Goings Aberdeen High School Para-educator 02/20/20 

 
 
RESIGNATION:  We recommend the Board approve the following classified resignation: 
 

Name Location Position Effective Date 
Cheryl Glasier Stewart Building Title 1/LAP Secretary 08/12/20 

 
 

EXTRA-CURRICULAR CONTRACTS:  We recommend the Board approve the following extra-curricular contracts: 
 

Name Location Position Effective Date 
Stacy Devall Miller Jr. High School Volleyball – Head Coach 02/19/20 
Rachel Wenzel Miller Jr. High School Volleyball – Head Coach 02/25/20 

 
 
Substitute Classified:  
  Jakob Berentsen 
 Jayden Shelton 
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